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Hi Everyone,

We have a Facebook Page! Check it out at www.facebook.com. Then search for Lake
Preston School District 38-3. This is updated daily.

Please take some time to look over our schools website. This website is new and updated
weekly. Here is the link: https:/lakepreston.k12.sd.us/ . It is organized in a way to
inform all with our school goings-on. Our goal was to make this a user-friendly website
that you could bookmark for future reference. Give it a glance and maybe, just maybe, it
will save you some time, a phone call, and help you plan.

As you drive past the school on Highway 14, you will notice our electronic message sign.
It is updated daily and weekly. Just another way we want to inform all our folks about
how busy our school/kids are from day to day.

Check out the October calendar for events and days off.

At this time teams are preparing for the second half of their season, districts, and playoff
contests. Oral Interpretation, Band, and Chorus are improving skills to perform at later
dates. Pay close attention to the school calendar and please come to the school and watch

our students perform.

Good luck to the LPHS teams.

K@ﬁz\/—

Tim Casper
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LAKE PRESTON PUBLIC SCHOOL

300 14 St NE
Lake Preston, SP 57249

HS/JH Office (605) Elementnry Offict (605) 847 - Faw Number (605,
847-4455 4464 847-4311

Tim Casper

October 2017

Greetings Parents/Community Members,

School is up and running and I could not be more excited to see the kid’s smiling faces as
they walk through the building. The Lake Preston students have a great opportunity to
socialize with classmates and friends, learn in many content areas, as well as spend the
year with the nicest teachers and staff members. We really are blessed in our small
community of Lake Preston to have such a great school.

Homecoming week was a success in the elementary and the students dressed up as
minions for the motto was “Beat Those Despicable Raiders!” The kids and teachers had a
great time and enjoyed showing their school spirit throughout the week with dress-up
days and fun activities.

This school year, we will be continuing with a guest day each month for each elementary
class. The 6" Grade Guest Day is the first guest day planned and is scheduled for October
20" at 2:00 p.m. The teachers do a great job at making this a fun event that builds
relationships with parents, students, and the teacher. Please be on the look-out for details
regarding guest days.

Parent/Teacher Conferences are scheduled for October 26" from 2:30 p.m. to 8:00 p.m.
with staff receiving a meal from 5:00-5:30 p.m. Teachers will be communicating with
you on scheduling time slots to discuss your child’s achievements and development.

With Fall approaching quickly, the weather is constantly changing and colder
temperatures will be in the forecast. Please make sure your child(ren) dresses for the
season and the South Dakota weather.

To better help attendance, please try to schedule appointments on days we do not have
school if possible to ensure that your child is at school as much as they can be. Check our
schedules on the school webpage and Facebook. If you have any questions or concerns,
please feel free to call the elementary office. Have a great month!

Lt Tl

Mr. Dana Felderman
Elementary Principal
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AUGUST/SEPTEMBER TITLE PROGRAMS NEWSLETTER

Reath | f

0ul and:
Read' |

é Altandance
¢ ' Works

Help Your Child Succeed in Schoal
Build the Habit of Goocl Attencdance Eaxly

school success goes hand 1 hand with good atlendance!

DID YOU KNOW?

Starting In kindergarten, too many absences can cause children to fall benind in school.

Missing 10 percenit (or about 18 days) can make It harder to learn to read.

Students can still fall behind If they miss Just a day or two days every fewweeks.

Belng late to school may lead to poor attendance.

+ Absences can affect the whole classroom if the teacher has to slow down learning to help children catch up.

Attending school ragularly helps children feel better. about ldlooluand themselves. Start bullding this habit
In preschoaol so they leam right away that golng to school on time; evary day Is Important. Good attendance
will help children do well In high school, college, and atwork.

WHAT YOU CAN DO
» Set a regular bed time and morning routine,
g ) i When Do Absences
+ Lay out clothes and pack backpacks the night before, Become a Problem?

* Find out what day school starts and make sure your child has
the required shots,

+ Introduce your child to her teachers and classmates before
school starts to help her transition.

+ Don't let your child stay home unless she Is truly sick. Keep In
mind complaints of a stomach ache or headache can be a sign
of anxlety and not a reason to stay home.

+ If your chlld seems anxfous about golng to school, talk to
teachers, school counselors, or other parents for advice on
how to make her feel comfortable and excited about learning.

+ Develop back-up plans for getting to school If something
comes up, Call on a family member, a nelghbor, or

JCHRONIC ABSENCE
or more days

WARNING SIGNS
10to 17 days

L SATISFACTORY
:9'or fewer absences

another parent.
+ Avold medical appolntments and extended tiips when school Nota: These numbars assumo
Is in session. a 180-day school year.

For more on school readiness, visit attendanceworks.org and reachoutandread.org

01 Haah O and Riwd e KN risatat ALTIPG 6V
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Preschool News

We have 16 students in 3 and 4 year old preschool this year. Our
school day goes from 8:15 to 11:15 Monday thru Friday. Four year old
students have school on Monday, Wednesday and Friday. Three year
old students come on Tuesday and Thursday. We start our day with the
pledge of allegiance each day. Then we work on the calendar, weather,
ABC’s, numbers, days of the week and the letter of the day. Each day
we have recess and snack and we all try to follow the rules.

Three year old preschool is working on learning colors. We work on 5
basic colors which are red, blue, green, yellow and orange. We say the
ABC’s and print our first names. We also learn about shapes like circle,
square and triangle. Some other important things to learn are sharing,
listening quietly in a group and waiting our turn.

Four year old students have 6 more colors to learn including purple,
brown, black, pink, white and gray. That makes 11 colors in

all. Students also count 1-30 and write 1-10. We are practicing our first
and last names and our 3 names (first, middle and last). We also
practice our ABC’s every day and the sounds the letters make. Other
things to learn are cutting, tracing, and copyingshapes. The students
also have to know their birthdays and their age. We try to work quietly
and play nice.

Boys and girls love singing, nursery rhymes and listening to
stories. Each day is very busy and full of learning and fun.

“Welcome to
Preschool



DEVELOPMENTAL SCREENING
October 11, 2017
Call 847-4464

The Lake Preston School will be conducting a
Developmental Screening for children three to four
years of age, NOT those eligible for 2018-2019
kKindergarten class. Each district is “required to
identify children in need of special education or
special education and related services; ages birth
through 21 within the legal boundaries of the school’s
district”. This additional screening outreach helps to
have contact with younger children whose needs
otherwise might not have been recognized quite so
early. Our hope is to identify students with disabilities
as soon as possible since early intervention yields the
most promising results.

Note: Students entering kindergarten 2018-2019 will
be screened in the spring.

Please call as soon as possible to get your child
registered with the Lake Preston School.



FLU SHOTS

Flu shots will be given on the morning of October 3 at the school by
the Lake Preston Community Health Center. The forms have been sent
home with the students. If you choose to have your child receive the
flu vaccine, please have forms returned to the office by Tuesday,
September 26.

State Fair Art Exhibits

Art students recently competed and exhibited art projects from the
2016-2017 school year at the South Dakota State Fair. Students grades
kindergarten through high school entered drawings, paintings,
sculptures, and ceramics projects. School wide we received four 1%
place, seven 2" place, twelve 3™ place and eight 4" place ribbons. We
also received some 5t through 10t place finishes for a total of 38
ribbons! Great job art students!




%n&em@ga rlen

We have not been in school very long, but we have already done
many exciting things in kindergarten! Here are a few pictures of some
of the fun moments we have had so far!

Watching the Solar Eclipse Using our new tables for the first timel

Learning about our 5
Senses using apples



Homecoming Fun!

Being Minions in the Homecoming Parade

Badger Pride!



First Grade

Case-I had fun this summer camping at the State Fair, but I’'m glad to be back in school
because I can learn more.

Allison-I had fun this summer going to the State Fair, but I’m glad to be back in school
because it is fun.

Nolan-I had fun this summer going to the fair, but I’'m glad to be back in school because I
can see my friends.

Draycen-I had fun this summer going camping, but I’'m glad to be back in school because
I can play at recess.

Bentlee-I had fun this summer getting to play with my sister, but I’'m glad to be back in
school because I get to see my friends.

Hope-I had fun this summer riding rides at the fair, but I'm glad to be back in school
because I love school.

Emsley-I had fun this summer swimming, but I’'m glad to be back in school because I'm
in First Grade and like it.

Owen-I had fun this summer shooting my bow and arrow, but I’'m glad to be back in
school because I love the math time tests.

Kayla-I had fun this summer camping, but I’m glad to be back in school because I missed
school.

Shane-I had fun this summer swimming in my grandma’s pool, but I’m glad to be back in
school because I like homework.

Jackson-I had fun this summer going to Chucky Cheeses, but I'm glad to be back in
school because I want to learn.

We’rgr Going Back To School




Second Grade News

Welcome back to school! We have begun a great year in Second Grade.
A big thank you to everyone that has helped us get off to a great start.
A special thank you to our School Board for making the purchase of an
air conditioner for our classroom. It has been warm outside, but we
are very comfortable in our room.

We welcome a new student to second grade this year. Kamdon joined
our class from Brookings. We are glad you are here, Kamdon.

Homecoming has come and gone and we really enjoyed dressing as
minions for the parade. Thank you parents for helping us find what we
needed for our costumes. Our slogan was “Beat Those Despicable
Raiders.”

The second graders were asked to tell the one thing they looked
forward to most when school started. Their answers were as follows:

Leigh- | was looking forward to doing math.

Alec- | was looking forward to meeting my new teacher and doing art
projects and science.

Owen-| was looking forward to doing science.

Alise- | was looking forward to doing math.

Kamdon- | was looking forward to doing math.

Danielle-I was looking forward to being able to do spelling tests.

Mary-l was looking forward to doing crafts.




Title 1

Students in grades K-6 all did a reading assessment this fall

called Dibels. The students are tested in areas such as letter
recognition, reading fluency, phonemic sounds and retelling the

story. This assessment will be done again during the school year to see
how students are progressing in these areas.

Kindergarten students are reading short books during their class period.
We also talk about the stories. First grade students are working on
Rocket Math. It is a program to help learn addition and subtraction
facts. They can color their rockets when they pass their goal on each
level. Second graders are working on oral reading. Each day we read
orally in the classroom and discuss the stories.

Third, fourth, fifth and sixth graders are working on many different
subjects. We work on reading, math, science, social studies and
spelling. Students at Lake Preston School are working hard and learning
many things this year.




PAPERLESS GRADES
PARENT PORTAL

Lake Preston School District is implementing Paperless Grades for Parents/Guardians
for the 17-18 school year. The grades will be available on the Parent Portal for you to
view or print as needed. If you still need a hardcopy, please contact the appropriate
secretary for your student’s information. The first set of grades will be available October
2" for 1st Quarter Midterms.

Login through the Student/Parent Portal link on the school's webpage.
https://lakepreston.k12.sd.us/

« If you have more than one child, you will need to click the Select a Student link at the top of
the page and choose a name. The links in the left column will show all the records for your
child for the current year.

Mérlr-rlfirdﬁwsﬁc’:hoorand middle school have one report card for Quarter, aswellasa
Reports [Semester report card that includes the Semester Exam grade and Quarter grades.
[Elementary only uses the Quarter report card.

~ [1st Quarter Midterms = October 2, 2017

15t Quarter Grades = November 26, 2017

:Approx. EZ“C’ Quarter Midterms = December 1: 2017

Dates for
Available 2" Quarter/Semester 1 Grades = January 12, 2018
Grades

3" Quarter Midterms = February 16, 2018
3" Quarter Grades = March 22, 2018

4 Quarter Midterms = April 20, 2018

4 Quarter/Semster 2 Grades = June 1, 2018

Feel free to examine all the links and information in the Portal. You can't harm anything by looking
around and you can discover the depth of the information available

If questions please contact Kristi Odegaard — Kristi.odegaard@k12.sd.us or 847-4455




From the Counselor’s office

Seniors and Parents: As a high school Senior, or the parent of one, this is a year of
important decisions. To make sound decisions regarding college, technical, career and
academic major, work plans, and other options, you need information, hard work and
cooperation. To help your family make the most of SENIOR YEAR, parents and seniors
students are invited to attend:
Senior Planning and Information Program
Thursday, October 26
7:00 - 8:00 during Parent-Teacher Conferences
High School Room 6 (English Room)

I will be presenting information on scholarships, planning for next year, college
visitations, financing for school, and other information you’ll need to make the most of
your senior year! This presentation will be geared toward those seniors who plan to
attend some schooling beyond high school, either technical or college.

Parents and students, please attend!

Thank you,
Cathy Kazmerzak Nelson
School Counselor

KIDS FIRST

October events

Monday, October 2 Grades 1 and 2 visit city library for
homework/reading time

Tuesday, October 3 City Park Day

Grades 5 and 6 make snack (3:30)

Grades 5 and 6 visit city library for

homework/reading time

Wednesday, October 4

Tuesday, October 10
Wednesday, October 11

Monday, October 16
Thursday, October 19
Monday, October 23

Tuesday, October 24
Monday, October 30

Kindergarten - grade 2 Baking Day
Grades 3 and 4 visit city library for
homework/reading time

Kindergarten visit to city library

4:00 Computer Coding Class for grades
4-6

Grades 4 — 6 Baking day — 3:30

4:00 Computer Coding Class for grades
4-6

Craft Day for all — 3:45

4:00 Computer Coding Class for grades
4-6



Veblen Asbestos Inc.

La'ke Preston School District 38-3
Lake Preston, South Dakota

Three Year Re-inspection

June, 2015

Veblen Asbestos, Inc.
Taras Fedoryshyn
P.O. Box 532

Isanti, MN, 55040
Cell: 612-202-8235



Area’

16

24

29

3

36

38

Three Year Reinspection Date:

Type of Material

9"X9" floor tile in the basement

Condition

Damaged

Friable

No

Farm Mgmt/ North Storage Bldg remove as necessay
1 transite panel behind elec. Box  Good

9"X9" dark brown floor tile under Tile covered over
with woaod flooring

the bleachers in the gym

9"X9" floor tile in the Teachers'
lounge

9"X9" floor tile in the high school
Home Ec/Kitchen

9"X9" floor tile in room 3 of the
H.S. (now the Art Room),

9"X9" floor tile in the band room
instrument storage area

Linoleum in raom 16 in the high
school

The former Farm Mgmt Bldg

is the North Storage Bldg and
it is not used for students but
soley as a storage building.

Lake Preston School District 38-3
Lake Preston,SD.

Good

Good

" Good

Good

Good

No

No

No

No

No

No

No

2015 June

Accessibility

Low/ Bldg now
only used as storage.
Low

Low

Low- covered with
plywood & 12°X12"tile
and now carpeted.

Low- covered with
plywood &12"X12"tile

Low- covered with
plywood&12"X12"tile

Low-carpeted over

Low- Subfloor on top
of the tile and carpet
over the subfloor.

Buildings: Elementary,High School, &Farm Mgmt.

North Storage Bldg.



Three-Year AHERA Surveillance

School District: Lake Preston School District #38-3

Designated Person (DP) Tim Casper
Is the 6 mo. Surveillance being done and recorded? Yes

2 hour Head Custodian/DP training: Yes
Copy of training in asbestos file  Yes
Signed DP form in asbestos file ~ Yes

Annual Notification to Patrons/Staff/ See comments below.
Keep a signed and dated copy for each school year in file.

Letter sent to contractor(s) / See comments below.
Signed and dated copy of letter sent to contractor in file.

Comments: The Lake Preston School Asbestos Files were up to
date at the time of this 3 year re-inspection, except they had not
been sending out a letter to 2 of their regular contractors, and
heglected to get a "letter to Patrons” posted in the student
handbook this year. They will do this prior fo the upcoming school
year and retain a copy for the school's asbestos file,



Veblen Asbestos

I hereby certify that Taras Fedoryshynprepared this
specification and that I am accredited under AH.ER.A. in the
following areas. Management Planner, Inspector,
Contractor/Supervisor, and Airborne Sampling NIOSH 582,

uj,/)/ NS @é"’ﬁ"f S
Taras Fedoryshyn



LAKE PRESTON SCHOOL DISTRICT
ASBESTOS ANNUAL REFORT

September

Dear Parents & Staff Members:

An asbestos management plan for our facilities was developd and includes this notification
letter, a set of plans and procedures designed to minimize the disturbance of asbestos-
containing material, and plans for regular surveillance of theasbestos-containing materials.

A copy of the asbestos management plan is available for you inspection in our administrative
office during regular office hours. Inquiries regarding the plat should be directed to the
Designated Person (Tim Casper). As response actions and prezentative measures are
conducted or completed, and at least annually, you will be nitified of any changes in the
amount and condition of ashestos-containing matetial in theschool building.

The asbestos-containing building materials are required to be kept under surveillance. The
Designated Person or head custodian will conduct the semi-anual surveillances. In the
summer of 2015, Veblen Asbestos, Inc. of Veblen re-inspectel the school building as required
by A.H.E.R.A. The Lake Preston School District was found to b in compliance with A.H.ERA.

763.94 regulations.

We plan on taking whatever steps are necessary to insure your children and our employees
have a healthy, safe environment in which to lean and work.The remaining asbestos-

containing materials pose no heaith threat.

Designated Person,

T — o —

Tim Casper, Superintendent




Lake Preston School District

Date:

Dear Contractor,

We require all contractors who work in our facilities to review the Asbestos Management Plan
before beginning work on our facilities and strictly follow safe work practices to avoid
disturbing the asbestos containing building material.

In the summer of 2015 Veblen Asbestos Inc. completed their AHERA Three Year Re-inspection
and the Lake Preston School District is in compliance with AHERA 763.94.

We have asbestos in the floor tile in various parts of the school,including the North Building.
There is 1 small piece of transite behind the electrical box in the basement of the North
Building. Check the management plan. This non-friable asbestos poses no health threat and
may be left in place for the life of the building.

We intend to fully comply with all relevant EPA and OSHA regulations in this area and will be
closely monitoring all asbestos activities. We look forward to working with you in the future to

protect the health and provide a safe working environment.

Designated Person



